
Uniform Service & Transportation Committee Meeting     

                              February 2, 2023   

Attendance: Co-Chairs:  Hon. Carolyn Thompson, Hon. Hon. Patricia Watler-Johnson, Hon. 

Jane Arrendale, Hon. Derrick Johnson, Hon. Ted Kovaleff, Hon. Solomon Prophet, Hon. Hugo 

Torres-Fetsco, Hon. Georgette Morgan-Thomas – Excused: Sean Farrow 

                                                 Public Member: Alicia Barksdale 

Guess: Friends Of695 Tenant Associations, Lt. Bowman Transit District 3 

The meeting was called to order by Hon. Carolyn Thompson @6:45PM 

Lt. Bowman of Transit District 3 spoke on the corridor of 145 St. Nicholas Avenue and the 

traffic conditions as well as the double park police cars and vans, double parked cars. There 

are several others issues that need to be discussed with that being said Lt. Bowman has agree 

to attend the March UST meeting. 

Hon. John Martin-Green gave an update on his CCOP First Town Hall Community Forum, 

where they are looking to convene Harlem residents in creative collaboration around 

resolutions t issues involving community policing. To be held on Tuesday February 21, from 6-

8PM at Harlem School of the Arts. 

Marissa Yanni – Department of Sanitation – Ms. Yanni spoke on Sanitation’s change to set out 

time rule for trash and recycling.  

Mr. Anthony and colleague Dee Dee Mozeleski fron CCNY spoke of the Co-Naming Street for 

General Colin Powell. The committee gave a great response for the Co-Naming for such a 

great person as General Colin Powell and the committee has no objections. 

30th Precinct Office Mendez gave the 28 day CompStat report. 

Robbery 2 vs 2, Felony Assault 3 vs 2, Burglary 3 vs 2, Gr. Larceny 3 vs 3, Gr.Larceny Auto 1-0, 

Officer Stumer  also from the 30th pct. spoke on the rise in Honda cars stolen on Riverside Dr. 

from 12am to 8am. There are tracking devises that can be purchase to track your car if stolen 

which can be added to your IPhone as well as other phones. 

There have been several complaints along 1456th street along Broadway to Amsterdam 

Avenue, where I in the last 3 months there have been 20 arrest. 146th street has a big narcotic 

problem and is under investigation for narcotics.  

Officer Stumer also spoke on the illegal cannabis shops that keep popping up. MYPD has no 

jurisdiction on the illegal shops. The Marshall Office is handling these illegal shops. 

The New York City Council is holding hearing on illegal unlicensed cannabis shops. 



Montefiore Plaza needs to be cleaned up, these are products that have been stolen from the 

various drug stores and now are being sold. 2 Police Office has been placed on foot patrol to 

monitor the plaza. 

DOT Lyle Blackwood spoke on Milling season which starts in March. If there are any locations 

that is needed for milling please call DOT. 

Mr. Blackwood stated as far as the Columbia Shuttle Bus and signage for the bus, Columbia 

will have to reach out to MTA for the signage, 

Update of 120th and Riverside Drive will be presented at the March UST meeting. 

The meeting adjourned @8:00 PM 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Carolyn Thompson 

  

 

 


